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7th January 2025
To:
Members of the Jersey Farm Woodland Park Management Committee
The Jersey Farm Woodland Park Management Committee meeting will take place at 7.30pm on Monday 13th January 2025 at Marshalswick Community Centre.  
Emma Hostler
Deputy Clerk

A G E N D A
1. To receive and accept apologies for absence
2. Disclosures of interest and requests for dispensations
3. To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Monday 16th September 2024.
4. Matters of Report
· Two trial pond pits have been dug by Parish volunteers and are being closely monitored for both filling and drainage of the water to ascertain whether the actual pond when constructed will need lining. A meeting with a pond engineer has been arranged for early December to seek advice and a quote. 
· Mark Carter and Anne Thomas have continued tree thinning in the North Plantation (veteran tree programme – stage 2). 

· Drainage works have been undertaken to divert water flow off FP27 away from St Helier Road and into the nearby Woodland. To date, this appears to be successful. Having agreed to cover the shortfall in costs for this work from the funding provided by Full Council (£3,500) this totals approximately £1,000. 
· The Parish Council received a positive report from the Green Flag Award ‘mystery shopper’ which has been distributed to all members by email on 6th January. 
· The meadow grass was cut and arisings removed by the local farmer in October. 
· Mark Carter has undertaken a clean up of the bird boxes on the Woodland Park and is happy to report that all of them have been used (blue tits). 
· There has been no outcome following recent reports of an intimidating male on the Woodland Park. The Parish Council made available up to 30 free security alarms to local residents. 
5. Update on the Hedgerow Installation
Despite the adverse weather, and a last-minute decision to cancel the scheduled volunteer planting weekend, the native hedgerow whips were still successfully planted and mulched over three days due to the combined efforts of regular volunteers, committee members, local residents, and officers. Anne Thomas to provide a verbal update. Following complaints from a local householder (see item 6), the extent of hedging was reduced by some 70-80 metres. The remaining whips will be planted elsewhere within the parish. 

6. A complaint regarding lack of consultation on the new Hedgerow Installation
Following a complaint to St Albans District Council (SADC) from a local householder at the lack of consultation prior to the planting of the new hedgerow, the Committee is asked to consider and provide feedback on the following:
· Was there adequate consultation with local householders (Woodland House/St Helier Road) at the time the new hedgerow planting project was proposed?

· Was a risk assessment considered necessary and if so carried out? Does the new hedgerow present an increased to residents from prowlers?

· What is the plan for maintenance of the new hedgerow with regard to height?

· Does the Committee intend maintaining the open feel of the location in the future.

The complaint has been suspended until such time as the Committee has provided appropriate feedback to the householder. 

7. Update on Pond Installation Project

Following a meeting at the site of the trial pits between Anne Thomas, Mark Carter and officers with a pond specialist who has made further recommendations regarding the scope and technicalities of the project. Verbal update to be given. 

8. Refurbishment of Interpretation Boards
The Project, Amenities and Community Engagement Officer (PACE) to provide a verbal update on the refurbishment programme of the interpretation boards on the Woodland Park. A further £2,000 has been allocated within the 2025/26 management plan for continuation of this programme.  The PACE Officer has also purchased four new wooden leaflet holder boxes. 
9. Current Expenditure and Management Plan 2024-25

Members are asked to note the current expenditure from the annual budget is £15,176 breakdown attached. Works still pending include further thinning of the plantations, hedge trimming, blackthorn cutback, and general maintenance. We have not yet made payment for the meadow cut (£3,500) or drainage works (St Helier/FP 27).
10. Matters Arising Since the Circulation of the Agenda
11. Suggestions for the Next Meeting

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the JFWP Management Committee will take place at 7.30pm on 7th April 2025 at Marshalswick Community Centre.
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